
24th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
Thank you for joining us this week. It has been a pleasure 
to open our school once again to share in the daily life of 
our school. Your participation during the Sports Week activities was most    
welcome! We also appreciated you taking the time to join us for our Welcome 
To meetings and giving you the opportunity to meet your child’s new class 
teacher. 
  
Our transition discussions and preparations continue with the staff observing 
lessons and pupils. Please rest assured if your child has  specific learning needs 
which are addressed through a separate plan then additional handover         
discussions coordinated by the SENCO will take place.  

The Welcome To induction information is available via the school                 
website https://www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk/ 

In addition, teachers have been busy finalising your child’s end of year report. 
We look forward to sharing the reports on Wednesday 29th June.  
 
Finally, today we say farewell to Mrs Heath who has worked in our school 
office since September 2018. We wish her every success for the future. 
  
Wishing you a lovely weekend. 
 
Mrs Z.L. Cooper 
Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

29th June 2022 

Reports out to Parents 

30th June 2022 

PTFA Summer Disco 

Year 1 Change 4 Life @ BVLC 

Wear your own clothes Day 

 

1st July 2022 

Year 4 Trip to Chester Zoo 

5th July 2022 

Year 2 Parent Engagement 

5th and 6th July 2022 

Year 3 Trip to Middleport Pottery 

8th July 2022 

Knypersley Summer Fair—

3.30pm start 

11th July 2022 

Leavers Concert at 6.30pm 

Nursery Graduation 

12th July 2022 

Year 4 to The Sandhole Park 

13th July 2022 

Year 2 Trip to Knowsley Safari 

Park 

14th July 2022 

Reception Trip to Peak Wildlife 

Park 

18th July 2022 

Year 4 Final Celebrations—

2.45pm 

School Closes for Summer 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

Busy Bees     94.7%  Class 5  92.7% 

Caterpillars   82.3%  Class 6  95.3% 

Class 2          97.7%  Class 7  87.0% 

Class 3          96.0%  Class 8  97.2% 

Class 4  97.3%  Class 9  95.2% 

 

Congratulations to Class 2 who have achieved 97.7%             
attendance for the week! 

Week Commencing 13th June  2022  

 Whole School Attendance—93.5% School target — 96.5% 

 
We will be on Week 2 of our 
new dinner menu next week. 



Achiever of the Week 

 

Busy Bees Hollie-Bea Williams 

Caterpillars Esra Cook 

Class 2  Finley 

Class 3  Jack Ryan-Burns 

Class 4  All of Class 4 

Class 5  All of Class 5 

Class 6  All of Class 6 

Class 7  All of Class 7 

Class 8  Kai Rigby 

Class 9  Lisa Giles 

Celebrate Good Times!  

Congratulations 

This week Rockstars Values—Inspiration and 
Leadership! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the 
best place to be! 

Nursery  Ellemi Hughes & Harlan  
  Jackson-Ward 

Busy Bees Ava Millward 

Caterpillars Sebastian Parker 

Class 2  Tiffany Fern 

Class 3  All of Class 3 

Class 4  Myles Swift 

Class 5  Benji Cotterill 

Class 6  Nel Wright 

Class 7  Keenan McCann-Jones 

Class 8   All of Class 8  

Class 9  Ryan Giles 

 

Knypersley Rockstars 

 

Class 2  Ibrahim Yasin  

Class 3  Harry Foot  

Class 4  Euan Price 

Class 5  Tyler Blakeman 

Class 6  Thomas Plant  

Class 7  Oscar Booth 

Class 8  Oliver Adams 

Class 9   Kian Lally 

Author of the Week 

House Points 

Congratulations to Fire  

Fire  368 Water  213 

  Air  338 Earth  295 

Keep up the good work everyone!  

 

Knypersley PTFA Summer Fair 

We are excited to announce that we will be   

holding our Knypersley PTFA Summer Fair on 

Friday 8th July. 

This will be taking place straight after school at 

3.30pm. 

This year to help our school with the Summer 

Fayre we will be having a ‘Wear your own 

clothes day’. This will be on Thursday 30th June. 

The PTFA are kindly asking for donations of the 

following items: 

Nursery and Reception—Sweets 

Year 1 and Year 2—Chocolates 

Year 3 and Year 4—Bottles or Toiletries 

We hope you will support our school with these 

events and look forward to seeing you all at the 

summer fayre on the 8th 

July. 

 Knypersley Welcome To Meetings 

We enjoyed holding our Welcome To Meetings this week and hope 

you found these interesting. 

If you were unable to attend the meeting or wish to watch the video’s 

again. These are available on our website if you wish to visit the 

links below: 

https://www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk/children/classes 

If you click on your individual year group and 

their presentation will be visible for you. 

Our teaching staff were excited to meet their new 

children last week in our transition day event 

and look forward to them joining their class in 

September. 

Thank you from Biddulph Council 

A big thank you to everyone who is taking part in the 
Biddulph Festival Launch parade next Saturday. 

Our school theme is ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’ by 
Drew Daywalt, a book that our children love. 

The parade starts at 11am from Biddulph Library.  

We will have balloons, flags and dancing ribbons, sign and 
giant crayons. We will certainly be eye-catching. Thank you 
again! 



Some of Our Exciting Highlights from Sports Week 

The Children had lots of fun courtesy of all of our hardworking 

Teaching Staff and ASM Sports. 

We also had some budding photographers on the field capturing the          

occasion! 

Also a big Thank You to Mrs Connor for keeping everyone hydrated! 














